From: Bobbie Hunsinger [mailto:bahunsinger@yahoo.com]

Sent: Wednesday, November 07, 2018 12:41 PM

To: Spackman, Gary < <u>Gary.Spackman@idwr.idaho.gov</u>>; Jones, Doug < <u>Doug.Jones@idwr.idaho.gov</u>>

Cc: Gordon Stephenson <<u>gorjon@suddenlink.net</u>>; Gordon Sylte <<u>sgood5350@frontier.com</u>>;

William Gumm < wm.gumm@gmail.com >

Subject: TLFC #17 Commissioner

I am writing this in regards to the upcoming appointment of the Division 3 commissioner for the Twin Lakes/Rathdrum Creek Flood Control District #17. Gordon Sylte has worked and contributed to the Flood Control Board for over 20 years. He is knowledgeable of the history and the people in his district. Gordon has always been professional and approachable in his position as commissioner. I have worked with Gordon for 7 years and feel confident expressing my full support for his reappointment as commissioner for District 3.

At the December meeting we will be appointing the Commissioner for Division 1 and we just appointed a new Commissioner for Division 4. We have ongoing projects that are going to need commissioners in place that have experience. I hope Gordon Sylte will be reappointed, not only for continuity, but also to be there to help the new commissioners.

Sincerely,
Bobbie A Hunsinger
Secretary/Treasurer
Twin Lakes /Rathdrum
Creek Flood Control Dist #17

(208)659-3256